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SEOUTS



2nd Toowoomba Scout’s Newsletter

	25th April 2008


	Scouts 2nd Toowoomba Committee Meeting 

Annual General Meeting

April 18th, 2008 
Present: 

John Currie, Jeni Bonnell, Kelly Addison, Ken Windley, Darren McDonald, Priscilla Lanzafame, Doug Maddocks, Jodie Maddocks, Tracey Ferguson, , Corby Orford, Iris Baird, Ray Bonnell, Glenda Henry, Sze-Ming Wall, Andrew Scotney, Yvette Reedy, Cathy Keeton, Andrew Elson, Peter Keeton 

1. Meeting opening – Meeting commenced at 710pm.

2. Apologies –  Nil given 
3. Minutes of Previous Meeting – minutes read and accepted as true and correct.

4. Business Arising – 

· A decision on the Milo Base at Nighthawk is needed tonight allowing District planning to occur if 2nd Toowoomba doesn’t continue
5. Treasurers Report- By Tracey Ferguson
· $7045.00 in General Account as at April 17th 2008

· Robertson and Scannell have offered to continue to do the books without charge

· A query from the floor regarding the $9000 expense in May 2007. This expense was for awnings purchased and expensed immediately 

6. Leaders Report – By Ken Windley

· This year has gone well with a number of changes in the Leaders
· Doug Maddocks is in transition to Group Leader
· Thank you to the Committee and the Supporting Parents
· Over the last 12 months has seen the introduction of increased standardisation of reporting and of information on the website. Hard copies of the information are also circulated. 
· In regards to the Scouting Activities – some signage needs upgrading, fire drills are required
7. District Leader Address – by Michael Brown

· Thank you to all Leaders, without your good programming, the activities wouldn’t be as good as they are. A new Group Leader has been signed up; he has a lot of military experience. Robert Vettiger will provide mentoring. The Group leader can make or break a group, but needs the support of all and will hopefully be in the position for around 15yrs!!
· Training is a bit adhoc in Toowoomba at present due to reorganisation occurring within Scouts Qld. Traveling to Brisbane for training presents challenges. 
· There are 2 Regional Commissioners in the area providing support.
· Keep up the good work. It is important to congratulate everyone for their help and efforts.
· Nighthawk is happening again this year.
· Rovers have recommended
· Congratulations to Ken and Committee for efforts so far
8. Presidents Report – By Peter Keeton

· 2007/08 was a year of change for 2nd Toowoomba with a change of Group Leader to John Pugh for a period of time until John resigned this position to become our Joey Leader. This allowed the group to stabilise the position of Joey Leader

· We have then received notification of John’s replacement which we are in the process of finalising

· I would like to thank the leaders and Parents who have supported the sections through the year and the numbers of group are a testament to the fantastic work they put in week in: week out.

· It was very encouraging to see Venturers return to the level they are at verse 12 months ago

· Scouts continue to maintain steady numbers with the work done by the Leaders.

· Cubs continues to be the largest section with ongoing pressure of new members trying to squeeze into a small building

· Joey has had a year of a number of leader changes which has seen the numbers in the section vary, but it is currently growing

· A number of events occurred throughout the year to which I thank all who have supported

· Christmas Lights is a monster event to which we have been lucky to be involved in over the last 2 years and the level of support from this group was of a high level

· As a group we thank both the Lions (Club of Toowoomba West) and Burstows 

· Night Hawk was also a highlight for those who attended and the effort put in by all to continue service sausages, Milo, biscuits etc throughout the night is no small feat

· Fundraising events throughout the year have been numerous

· Christmas Lights

· Christmas in July

· Chocolates

· Carnival of Flowers

· Cent Sales

· Trivia Nights

· Thanks to all who have been involved. This fundraising has allowed us to invest in the group. The awnings and sheds in particular

· A special mention goes to Iris Baird and Tracey Ferguson for the continuous effort

· It is also pleasing to note that the major events organised throughout this year have been well supported by 2nd Toowoomba

· Centenary March in Brisbane

· Darling Downs Review

· Founders Day

· We now look forward to the challenges and ventures that will present in 2008 / 2009 for the Committee and hope that we see some increase in the level of parent support within the group

· I would like to thank the outgoing committee for the hard work and commitment throughout the year

The Committee was dissolved by Ken Windley (Acting Group Leader).

Ken Windley called for nominations for the key position with the following unanimously elected

· President – Andrew Scotney

· Vice President – Peter Keeton

· Secretary – Corby Orford

· Treasurer – Kelly Addison

· Fundraising co-coordinator – Iris Baird
Kelly Addison has a background as an accountant and has almost completed the CPA. She has previous treasurer experience and is a mother of 3 children in the group. Kelly’s nomination was accepted and voted unanimously

Ken Windley thanked the outgoing committee.

Michael Brown spoke, thanking the new committee. He also spoke about 2nd Toowoomba being invited to Cecil plains for a camping weekend on May 17 / 18 for a pageant. More details have been given to Robert Vettiger.

Michael noted the correct procedure for 2009 committee appointments is that the Group Leader appoints the Committee. He then gave congratulations for the year ahead and offered assistance if required.

Meeting closed at 7.45pm

______________________________________________________________________________
Scouts 2nd Toowoomba Committee Meeting 

April 18th, 2008 
Present: 

John Currie, Jeni Bonnell, Kelly Addison, Ken Windley, Darren McDonald, Priscilla Lanzafame, Doug Maddocks, Jodie Maddocks, Tracey Ferguson, , Corby Orford, Iris Baird, Ray Bonnell, Glenda Henry, Sze-Ming Wall, Andrew Scotney, Yvette Reedy, Cathy Keeton, Andrew Elson, Peter Keeton 

9. Meeting opening – Meeting commenced at 750pm.

10. Apologies –  Nil given 
11. Minutes of Previous Meeting – minutes read and accepted as true and correct.

12. Business Arising – 

· Nighthawk - August 9 & 10th is Nighthawk. 2nd Toowoomba has previously covered the “Milo Base”. A decision is required tonight regarding continuation of manning the Milo Base. A lot of parent commitment is required from Saturday lunch through to Sunday lunch with at least 4 cars and 8 – 10 people to load, cart, set up, serve, cleanup, return and pack away. Nighthawk is a major orienteering event. There was enough interest from the floor to form a committee to continue with the Milo Base. The Chair of the 2nd Toowoomba Nighthawk Sub-Committee is Darren McDonald
· Pest Control – the external areas have been done with internal to be arranged. Kelly Addison is managing.
· Discounts to Families – Kelly Addison advised that the Pest Control company is prepared to give a 10% discount to all Scout families
13. Treasurers Report – Kelly Addison

· $7045 in general account
· Only 1 family hasn’t paid their annual subscription
· 1 cheque is outstanding for $97.38
· Treasurer seeking the Property Report – Robert Vettiger will be able to assist Doug Maddocks and Kelly Addison with the property information related to the insurance
14. Incoming Correspondence  -

· Nil

15. Outgoing Correspondence – 

· Nil
16. Leaders Report

· Provided during the AGM
17. Fundraising Report – Iris Baird

· All parents are asked to assist where possible

· Events coming up are

· April 27th – Cent Sale at Holy Name School Bridge St

· May 2nd – Freddo Chocolate Drive. Freddos will be ordered on Monday 21st April. The will be ready to hand out on Friday May 2nd. Iris has spoken with Cadbury and they have a deal where every 20 boxes ordered receives a bonus box of Berry Brunch Bars, if you order 40 boxes you get an extra box of chocolates of your choice plus the 2 bonus Brunch Bars. With the order Iris plans to order more variety and less freddos, and would like to order some boxes of the block chocolates which sell for $200 each

· July 26th – Christmas in July at the Bowls Club in Victoria St

· September 19th Freddo Chocolate Drive

· September 20th Carnival seating, at least 15 people are needed for this event

· Trivia Night – To be advised

· Art Union – to be advised

18. General Business

· Joey’s want a portable cooker
· Cubs want the den painted and an upgrade to electrical equipment. Ray Bonnell is organising the electrical issue
· Scouts have purchased items and will present the invoice for next month
· Venturers need another tent – approval was given to seek quotes
· Cubs are running a parent information night, which may have a secondary benefit to the Committee
· Approval sought to purchase a banner to be used for Scouting activities. The quote was tabled. 3 x 1mt banner $520. Tracey Ferguson to organise
· Group seeking long sleeved logoed shirts to be worn for activities. Agreement in principle given. The colour hasn’t been decided on. Corby Orford to seek prices / samples / quotes through Orford Sign Shop. 
· Cement Area outside Joey Hut – Darren McDonald has received a quote for $2145 for 8 x 3mt slab. Stairs in den able to be replaced also for no cost. The handrail will be attached for a small cost. The Committee moved that we proceed with the cementing. Darren McDonald to manage.
· Darren McDonald advised the Committee that Hanson’s will be donating all scrap metal sales to community organisations. Darren presented a $574.00 cheque to 2nd Toowoomba. 
· Ray Bonnell flagged that as the group increases in numbers, the cost of participating in Regional activities add cost to families. Some activities are becoming quite expensive. Ken Windley will talk about this to the Leaders
Meeting closed at 8.37hrs

The next meeting is May 16th 2008  

	From the Group Leader

· This year has gone well with a number of changes in the Leaders
· Doug Maddocks is in transition to Group Leader
· Thank you to the Committee and the Supporting Parents

	Fundraising News

· All parents are asked to assist where possible

· Events coming up are

· April 27th – Cent Sale at Holy Name School Bridge St

· May 2nd – Freddo Chocolate Drive. Freddos will be ordered on Monday 21st April. The will be ready to hand out on Friday May 2nd. Iris has spoken with Cadbury and they have a deal where every 20 boxes ordered receives a bonus box of Berry Brunch Bars, if you order 40 boxes you get an extra box of chocolates of your choice plus the 2 bonus Brunch Bars. With the order Iris plans to order more variety and less freddos, and would like to order some boxes of the block chocolates which sell for $200 each

· July 26th – Christmas in July at the Bowls Club in Victoria St

· September 19th Freddo Chocolate Drive

· September 20th Carnival seating, at least 15 people are needed for this event

· Trivia Night – To be advised

· Art Union – to be advised
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Joey News
Did not meet the submission deadlines. For information on upcoming events, please contact your leaders.
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Cub News
A joint overnight sleepover with Crows Nest Cubscouts is planned for the last weekend of June, to be held at Crows Nest den. Parents will arrange private transport to and from Crows Nest.

Unfortunatley, our assistant leader Dirk Martil has resigned from Scouting, since he is studying full time and has little children to help look after.We did appreciatte Dirk's contibution, and would welcome him back when he is able to return.

Following our Milne Bay Museum visit, we will be participating in the ANZAC service at Drayton Memorial. Those Cubscouts who participate in both these activities will earn the “Their Service Our Heritage“ badge.

We seriously need at least one more cub leader, as there is far too much work for two leaders to do properly. If you wish this Cub seciton to continue, consider seriously becoming an assistant leader. An assistant leader need not attend every meeting, but to be part of the team and participate as much as able.

We hold parent team meetings once or twice a term. The purpose of these is to allow feed back from parents, and for organisng camps and other events. Have your say, and lend a hand!

Upcoming events:-

· ANZAC DAY - NO CUBS at the den on Friday April the 25th. Instead, we will be going in the Anzac Day march at Drayton Memorial in the morning.

· Landcare – we only have room for one Landcare activity in this term, which will be on the 27th April, at the Waterbird Habitat. We will have a knowledgable gentleman, Mr Neil McKilligan, talk to the cubs about the birdlife and other things at the Waterbird Habitat.

· The annual District Cubscout Hike is being held on the 18th of May. The hike is of 2 hours duration, and is a challenge. but not too arduous for a Cubscout.
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Scout News
Did not meet the submission deadlines. For information on upcoming events, please contact your leaders.
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Venturer News
Did not meet the submission requirements for this newsletter. For information on upcoming events, please contact your leaders.
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Rover News
We are still working towards starting up a crew as meeting times are still being debated. Many of us will have attended the various ANZAC Day services throughout Toowoomba.


2nd Toowoomba Major Sponsors include
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Newsletter created by: Kirsty Baird, Rover Crew[image: image14.png]
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Gardentown & Bridge St









www.2ndtoowoombascouts.com


